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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

SB 1024 (Perata) Infrastructure Bonds

Today, SB 1024 was approved by the Senate Transportation and Housing Committee by a 10-3 vote.  The measure will now be heard in the Senate Appropriation Committee.

A substantial number of interest groups have committed to supporting this measure and testified in favor of the bill today.  The LACMTA staff was the only agency to testify with concerns on the measure.

Although Los Angeles County Senators voted in favor of SB 1024, many Senators expressed concerns regarding the impacts to Prop 42 and that the bill’s current version provides minimal guarantees that the funds will be allocated fairly.

The attached legislative alert was provided to the members of the committee.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.
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